Town of Washington | Architectural Review Board
Meeting Minutes, April 12, 2022
Present:

2

Nanette Edwards (ARB Member)
David McKnight (ARB Member)
Deb Harris (ARB Member)
Drew Mitchell (ARB Member)
Steve Gyurisin (Zoning Administrator)

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 pm by Chair D. Mitchell.
Chair D. Mitchell noted the addition of 355 Middle Street to the agenda.
D. Harris made a motion to approve the agenda addition, D. McKnight seconded the motion. The agenda was approved unanimously.
N. Edwards made a motion to approve the January and March 2022 ARB meeting minutes. D. McKnight seconded the motion. The meeting minutes were unanimously approved.
Item a: 118 Piedmont Avenue – generator (Fawn Evenson)
Fawn Evenson, owner, presented information related to her generator installation and fence/covering. The ARB had one questions related the height of the related fence which Ms. Evenson answered as 4 foot or a little under. Ms. Evenson sought the ARB’s opinion on the covering color, and while opinions were provided it was made clear that the ARB does not have jurisdiction over color selections.
D. McKnight made the motion to approve, seconded by N. Edwards. The motion was unanimously approved by all voting ARB members. Chair D. Mitchell did not vote as there were enough voting members present. 
S. Gyurisin made a comment that he would work with the Town Clerk to notify the County of approval so work on Ms. Evenson’s property can recommence.  
Item b: 262 Main Street – Renovations for Schaeffer and Jankowski (Norman Smith Architect)
Norman Smith, architect for 262 Main Street, presented revised drawings following asks from the ARB at the March 9th meeting. The revised drawings centered around the mudroom addition. Changes were made on the shape of the structure, the height of the structure, the roof pitch and shape, and color of the roof. The ARB had a few questions on materials connecting the addition to the main house structure and how the addition would connect to the house. Mr. Smith answered both questions.
N. Edwards made the motion to approve, seconded by D. McKnight. The motion was unanimously approved by all voting ARB members. Chair D. Mitchell did not vote as there were enough voting members present. 
S. Gyurisin made a comment that he would work with the Town Clerk to provide the COA.  
Item c: 309 Jett Street – exterior repairs (Lisa Schneiderman)
Of the items listed in the application, the ARB did not vote on  item 5 (aluminum fencing, removed at the request of the applicant) and item 3 (the ARB does not have jurisdiction). The ARB had not questions.
D. Harris made the motion to approve, seconded by D. McKnight. The motion was unanimously approved by all voting ARB members. Chair D. Mitchell did not vote as there were enough voting members present. 
Additional Item: Initial discussion of 355 Middle Street
Patrick O’Connell and Robert Fasce discussed the initial concept for 355 Middle Street, which was recently acquired by the Inn at Little Washington. Mr. O’Connell gave a history of the property, including ownership, buildings and structures on it, and the recent purchase. He then discussed how the site had an original log cabin and an addition (non-historical) that, upon assessment from an engineer (Chuck Stevens), was found to be unsuitable for rehabilitation due to a number of issues (e.g., there is not existing building foundation leading to excessive rotting). 
Mr. O’Connell and Mr. Fasce discussed a vision for the property and rehabilitating and moving the log cabin onto another piece of the Inn’s property near the lower gardens to serve as a flower studio, and creating a green space and additional guest rooms. Mr. O’Connell and Mr. Fasce described this vision and noted to the ARB they would like to then move ahead with plans and seek approval from the ARB for the full set of plans as opposed to in phases. The ARB agreed (not in a formal vote) that this makes sense and acknowledged that by seeing the full plan in one applications as opposed to in multiple applications would allow for a more efficient process for both the ARB and the Inn. 
Closing Comments and Adjournment
D. McKnight noted that Town Council has raised looking to take action on the Packing Shed (corner of Gay Street and Porter Street).
D. Mitchell moved to adjourn the meeting, and D. McKnight seconded. 
The meeting was adjourned by D. Mitchell at 7:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Deb Harris
ARB Secretary


